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The matters raised in this report are only those which came to our attention during the course of
our review and are not necessarily a comprehensive statement of all the weaknesses that exist or
all improvements that might be made.

Recommendations for improvements should be assessed by you for their full impact before they
are implemented. This report, or our work, should not be taken as a substitute for management’s
responsibilities for the application of sound commercial practices. We emphasise that the



responsibility for a sound system of internal controls rests with management and our work should
not be relied upon to identify all strengths and weaknesses that may exist.  Neither should our
work be relied upon to identify all circumstances of fraud and irregularity should there be any. 

This report is supplied on the understanding that it is solely for the use of the persons to whom it
is addressed and for the purposes set out herein. Our work has been undertaken solely to
prepare this report and state those matters that we have agreed to state to them. This report
should not therefore be regarded as suitable to be used or relied on by any other party wishing to
acquire any rights from RSM UK Consulting LLP for any purpose or in any context. Any party
other than the Board which obtains access to this report or a copy and chooses to rely on this
report (or any part of it) will do so at its own risk. To the fullest extent permitted by law, RSM UK
Consulting LLP will accept no responsibility or liability in respect of this report to any other party
and shall not be liable for any loss, damage or expense of whatsoever nature which is caused by
any person’s reliance on representations in this report.

This report is released to our Client on the basis that it shall not be copied, referred to or
disclosed, in whole or in part (save as otherwise permitted by agreed written terms), without our
prior written consent.

We have no responsibility to update this report for events and circumstances occurring after the
date of this report. RSM UK Consulting LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England
and Wales no.OC397475 at 6th floor, 25 Farringdon Street, London EC4A 4A. 


